Board of Selectmen

August 21, 2000

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger Putnam, Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.

The Board discussed the emergency request to use Town property submitted by Robert Waters for an emergency repair of the cesspool at Hatch’s Fish Market.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request to park vehicles in the Town parking lot beside Hatch’s Fish Market from August 22nd through August 25th from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. to expedite repair of the leach pit at Hatch’s Fish Market.

Chairman Donovan announced that the Acting Town Administrator will not be attending this evening’s meeting, that the deadline to apply for the Town Administrator position was last Friday, that the Town had received seventy-three resumes and that the Acting Town Administrator will report on the status of the search at next Monday’s meeting.

The Board met with Nancy Finley and Mary Hake of the National Seashore to discuss the Seashore’s request to access Great Island via the Duck Harbor Beach Town landing.  Ms. Finley reviewed the request noting the need to haul gear to plover areas to protect the nesting birds and concern that accessing the plover area via the fire road to Great Island is damaging the area.  Selectman Hall suggested that conditional permission could be granted to the Seashore if the Seashore agreed to provide a plastic ramp for vehicle access at Duck Harbor and to protect and help rebuild the blow out area of the Gut and some eroding areas on Great Island.  Ms. Finlay noted her concern with available funds to provide the plastic ramp and suggested that she discuss the proposed conditions with Jim Allen of the U.S.G.S. and report his assessment of the idea back to the Board.  Selectman Parlante suggested that the Seashore and Town work together toward a management plan for the area.  Clarence Smith of the Coastal and Pond Access Committee noted his opposition to giving permission for access via Duck Harbor without a site inspection.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted 3-2, with Donovan and Grossman voting against, to give the Seashore permission to use Duck Harbor for access as described in the June 22, 2000 letter from Superintendent Burks until October 15, 2000.  It was suggested that discussion of a management plan for the area be addressed over the winter months.

The Board met with Don Lewis, Lisa Benson and Ken Kimball of the Personnel Board.  Discussion included the Personnel Board’s proposed review of personnel management policies, procedures, practices and processes within the Town.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to send a memo asking for full support and cooperation in the efforts of the Personnel Board.

The Board discussed:

a) Set date for fall special town meeting – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the proposed schedule with a special town meeting date of October 23rd.
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b) Request to extend agreement regarding purchase of Whitman property to September 15 as recommended by Attorney Ford – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the extension of the closing date to September 15th.

c) Recommendation for 111-F status (Police Department) – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to approve 111-F status for officer James Campbell for six days.

d) Selection of consultant for water study – Hall moved and Parlante seconded a motion to employ Woodard and Curran to carry out the water study commissioned by special town meeting in Article 9.  Chairman Donovan indicated his preference for Environmental Partners Group noting that they offered the most objective view of coming up with solutions.  Selectman Grossman agreed.  Selectman Hall withdrew his motion and Selectman Parlante withdrew his second.  There was consensus to postpone further discussion until after the scheduled executive session.

On a motion by Grossman, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously at 8:30 p.m. on a roll call vote (Parlante, Hall, Donovan, Putnam, Grossman – yea) to enter executive session, following a five minutes recess, for discussion of issues related to collective bargaining and to reconvene in open session.

The meeting reconvened in open session at 9:33 p.m.

The Board continued discussion of selection of a consultant for the water study.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the two bidders, Environmental Partners Group and Woodard and Curran, be asked to return to visit the Board of Selectmen to discuss, specifically, Article 9 and what contribution they can make to it.  The Administrative Assistant was asked to set up a meeting for Thursday, August 24th after 2:00 p.m.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:48 p.m.
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Administrative Assistant

Dale Donovan, Chair
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